
MEETING OF THE HIGHWAYS COMMITTEE 
Wednesday, 12th November 2008 at 7.00 pm 

 
LIST OF DECISIONS 

 
PRESENT:  Councillor D Brown (Chair), Councillor Wharton and Councillors 
Detre, Matthews and Van Colle. 
 
Councillors Colwill, Dunwell, Shaw and Gupta also attended the meeting. 
 
5. Petitions 
 
 (a) Paddock Road/Alder Grove 
 

Summary This report informed members about 3 petitions that were 
received from residents of Paddock Road and Alder Grove 
requesting the introduction of a 20mph zone, waiting 
restrictions and pavement resurfacing. The report outlined 
officer’s investigations into the matter to determine the 
extent of any existing problems in the area and provided 
recommendations in regards to each petition. 
 

Ward Dollis Hill 
 

Decisions Taken (i) That the contents of the petitions and the issues 
raised be noted; 

 
(ii) That the outcomes of the officers’ investigations of the 

petitions as detailed in section 3.0 be noted; 
 
(iii) That no further action in regards to the request for a 

20mph zone be taken; 
 
(iv) That the outcomes of the consultations on ‘no waiting 

at any time’ restrictions at the Paddock Road / Alder 
Grove and Paddock Road / Brook Road junction be 
noted and the installation of these restrictions be 
authorised; 

 
(v) That it be Committee noted that Paddock Road would 

be included in the next independent annual condition 
survey which would be the basis used to prioritise 
footways throughout the borough for inclusion in our 
annual renewal programme, thus enabling the Council 
to target those in most need; 

 
(vi) That it be noted that until such time as it was 

prioritised for inclusion in the annual scheme of footway 
renewals, repairs would continue to be carried out in 
accordance with the councils intervention levels to 
ensure that the footway was free from major trip 
hazards and fit for purpose, thereby satisfying the 
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council's legal  responsibility; 
 
(vii) That the Director of Transportation be authorised to 

proceed with any necessary statutory consultation, to 
consider any objections or representations and either to 
refer objections back to this committee where he 
thought appropriate or to implement the order if there 
were no objections, or if he considered the objections 
or representations were groundless or insignificant. 

 
 

 
 
6. Progress report on Controlled Parking Zones (CPZs) 
 

Summary This report informed the Committee on the progress of the 
Controlled Parking Zones (CPZs) implementation 
programme in Brent, since it was last reported in July 2008 
and addressed the following petitions. 
Petition received from residents of Windmore Close, 
Wembley HA0 requesting controlled parking zone for their 
Close. 
Petition received from residents of Dorchester Way, Kenton 
requesting short hours of no waiting restriction on their 
street. 

 

Wards All Wards 
 

Decisions Taken (i) That the outcome of the informal consultation with 
residents of Staverton Road be noted and the inclusion 
of Staverton Road in zone KS be approved subject to 
statutory consultation; 

 
(ii) That the outcome of the informal consultation with 

residents of the GA extension (Anson Road part, 
Gardiner Avenue, Tracey Avenue and Henson Avenue) 
be noted and agreed that CPZ proposal for their area 
be withdrawn; 

 
(iii) That the outcome of the zone HW CPZ review 

consultation be noted and approval be given to the 
following; 
(a) Operational times of the zone be 8.00am-6.30pm, 

Monday to Friday subject to statutory consultation 
(b) Officers investigate the feasibility of introducing 

additional parking places and that the CPZ be 
amended accordingly, if appropriate; 

 
(iv) That consideration of NT CPZ be deferred until the 
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road by road analysis of the consultation is presented 
to this Committee at its next meeting in January 2009; 

 
(v) That the implications of free parking report as detailed 

in items 3.9 to 3.10 be noted and agreed that officers 
take forward a scheme to replace the existing free 
parking in Bridge Road and Preston Road with shared 
bays; 

 
(vi) That the Director of Transportation be authorised to 

consider objections and representations during the 
statutory consultation mentioned within the detail 
section of the report and implement the schemes but 
that the Director of Transportation report back to 
members, if there were substantial objections or 
concerns raised 

 
(vii) That the petition from Dorchester Way, Kenton be 

noted and officers be instructed to investigate and 
discuss the matters with the petitioner, Ward 
Councillors and relevant residents associations; 

 
(viii) That the petition from Windmore Close be noted and be 

instructed to consult with the residents of Windmore 
Close as part of the 09/10 CPZ programme. 

 

 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. 
 
It was noted that the next meeting would take place on Tuesday, 20th January 
2009 at 7.00 pm. 
 
The meeting finished at   8.47pm.  
 
 
D BROWN 
Chair 
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